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See attached testimony. 



Michael R. Kurtz
6281 Summerville Lane
Liberty Township, OH 45011
513-863-4433

May 23, 2023

Representative Lipps, Chair
Ohio House Public Health Policy Committee
Ohio House of Representatives
77 South High Street
Columbus, OH 43215

Dear Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Stewart, Ranking Member Liston and members of the Public Health 
Policy Committee:

I have been on a long journey. Here’s the short version of my story. My child told my wife and me that 
she was transgender. We thought she was confused, mistaken, or perhaps going through a phase. We 
talked. We cried. We prayed. We sent her to counseling, and we went to counseling as a family. We 
talked to doctors, and we did research. And we listened. 

It was a long, hard journey as a parent. But we loved her fiercely. We wanted what was best for her. 
We did not make any rash decisions. And we are convinced that treating her gender dysphoria was 
the right thing to do. These kinds of medical decisions should not be made by politicians. Families 
should have the freedom to work with medical professionals to provide life-saving, evidence-based 
care for their children.  

Our daughter wanted to end her life. She is now a thriving, happy 22-year-old with a full-time job, 
making a difference in our community. I am so proud of her and her bravery. House Bill 68 would not 
keep kids safe. It would prevent families from having the resources to navigate their journey and come 
out on the other side in a better place. 

Sincerely, 
Michael R. Kurtz
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